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November 18,2002 
 
 

The Middlesex Governing Body met in a Special Called Session on November 18,02 in the 
Conference Room of the Town Hall at 7:30 p.m..  Members present were Mayor Bobby R. Bissette, 
Commissioners Harold Meacombs, Fred Hough, Luke Robinson, Larry Daniel and Bascoe Lewis. 
The purpose of the meeting was to discuss the situation of the trash pick-up for the town. 
 

After learning that the drivers of trucks over 26,000 lbs would be required to possess a CDL 
License, and none of our men had those license, Commissioner Daniel moved to rescind the motion 
made at the November 11, 2002 meeting to purchase a truck to put the old packer on, and to have the 
clerk to get three bids to find out what contracting the garbage pick-up would cost the town, his 
motion was seconded by Commissioner Meacombs and carried with a vote of 3 to 2.  Commissioners 
Meacombs, Daniel and Robinson voting in favor of the motion and Commissioners Hough and 
Lewis voting against the motion. 
 

Being no further business, Commissioner Daniel moved to adjourn. 
 
 
 

Peggy Bissette 
Town Clerk 
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December 02,2002 

 
 

 
The Middlesex Governing Body met in a Special Called Session in the Conference Room of 

the Town Hall  to discuss the trash pick-up  situation and to discuss the clerks position with Jennifer 
Lambert.  Members present were Mayor Bobby Bissette, Commissioners Harold Meacombs, Fred 
Hough, Luke Robinson, Larry Daniel and Bascoe Lewis.   Mayor Bissette called the meeting  to 
order and the invocation was given by Commissioner Daniel. 
 

The first item of business was to review the contracts for collecting the towns solid waste. 
They were as follows: 

a.  Sanders Trash Pick Up--------9.50 per cart 
b.  Waste Industries--------------10.45 per cart 
c.   Tyson Sanitation-------------12.00 per cart 

 
After reviewing the quotes, the board then reviewed two quotes on purchasing a truck, a Chevrolet in 
the amount of $36,689.32 and a Ford in the amount of $38,095.25. 
 

Commissioner Daniel moved to purchase the truck from Bobby Murray Chev. in the amount 
of $36,689.32 plus tax, and put the old packer on the truck, his motion was seconded by 
Commissioner Hough and carried unanimously. 
 

Commissioner Meacombs moved to go into closed session to discuss the position of the  
town clerk with Jennifer Lambert, his motion was seconded by Commissioner Hough and carried 
unanimously. 
 

After discussing the position with Lambert and the salary she requested, Commissioner 
Meacombs moved to go back into open session. 
 

Commissioner Bascoe Lewis moved to appoint Jennifer Lambert to the position of Town 
Clerk effective January 1, 2003, at a salary of $29,000.00 his motion was seconded by Commissioner 
Meacombs and carried unanimously. 
 

There was a discussion on when to allow Clerk Bissette to work part-time hours and it was 
decided to allow Jennifer and Peggy to decide the schedule on a three months trial period and then 
present it to the board to see how it is working. 
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Being no further business, Commissioner Meacombs moved to adjourn. 
 

Peggy Bissette 
Town Clerk 

Mayor Bobby R. Bissette 
Commissioner  
Harold Meacombs 
Fred Hough 
Luke Robinson 
Larry Daniel 
Bascoe Lewis 


